UMW UNIT MEETING
Sunday December 3, 1995, 3:00 p.m. -- Whitford Hall

Agenda

Call to Order and Welcome

Hymn: # 234 O Come, All Ye Faithful
Welcome to Maria , from Peru

Minutes: Handed out.
From Exec. Com. minutes: paragraphs on Day Apart and Volunteer Service Bureau luncheon
Ask for vote on VSB luncheon

Allocation of Funds
Recommendation from Executive Committee -- Beulah Latta
$150 -- Sew Vols
500 -- Peru Work Team
185 -- Campership for Mentally Handicapped, Camp Chestnut Ridge
100 -- Methodist Mission1 Society, in honor of Wil Drake

100 -- IHN
125 -- West End Community Center
$1160

Agape House: Susan Teer Louise Roudebush

Alternative Gifts Market: Donna Elium

Special Mission Recognitions -- One of the most special parts of our UMW December meeting each year is
the recognition and appreciation that is given to several people because we see in them Christian attributes
that inspire and encourage us and because they have been faithful in Christian service either in Duke
Memorial Church or in the wider community, often in both. It is never easy to choose who should be so
honored. Indeed, if we were to do this only one time, it would be an impossible task, for Duke Memorial
Church is a community of believers who seek to grow in Christlikeness and in the doing of God’s work,
and there are many among us who inspire and encourage. Nevertheless, each year we do honor a few to
whom, that year, we especially want to say “Thank you. We appreciate what you mean to us. We
appreciate what you have done, and are doing.” Please know, as I mention some things about each person,
that I have made no attempt to give a full account of services rendered. Other things will surely come to
your mind. Each person will receive a Special Mission Recognition pin and certificate. Each pin and
certificate represents a gift of $30 in undesignated giving to mission. These recognitions are not limited to
members of UMW. I will ask those who are to be presented Special Mission Recognition pins and
certificates to come forward when I call your name and take your place (indicate where).
Laura Cleeves -- for her faithfulness over many years, and for the excellent job she is doing as

UMW sletter Editor

“ Donna Elium -- for her creative and enthusiastic leadership in Missions, this month expressed in the
Alternative Gifts Market, and for her participation in many work teams

elen Fink -- for her participation in Sew Vols, for helping in the church office in several and

various capacities, in getting out Insights, and for sharing her musical talents with us







Thank you to Marty for taking on a new responsibility; and to Beulah, Mary Lee, Edith, Martha, Hilda, and
. Alice for doing your various jobs faithfully and well during the past 2 years (some of you much longer than
that) and for being willing to continue.

In planning for this installation, I looked over several installation services from past years, and I found one which we
used in 1981 that was adapted from one in the March issue of Response. I'd like to share the opening thought of that
with you now.

There is a traditional New Year greeting in Japanese which means, “Now that the year has opened, congratulations!”
We are almost at the beginning of a new year, both a new calendar year and also a new year for terms of office for
United Methodist Women. Our officers are our leaders, but they cannot carry out their functions unless all of us join
with them. So, to all of us, | want to say, “Now that the year has opened - or is about to open -
CONGRATULATIONS!”

This greeting connotes a deep sense of joy for another new beginning. For this reason, at first I thought it wasn’t
appropriate for us right now, for our joy in having these officers standing before us is tempered by our distress that
we do not have a full slate. We feel incomplete, maybe even crippled, and we’re uncertain how things will turn out.
Congratulations seems an inappropriate word. But then I thought it might stretch us, and help us see that new
beginnings are not necessarily complete, nor are they always free from distress. This is a situation different from any
we have ever had before, and we will have to find our way through it. But it is not an end, it is a new beginning.
We may need to do some things differently than we have done in the past. That may turn out to be very good, even
though we may have to go through some growing pains. All of us care, I hope we’re all praying, we have the strong
support of our pastors, and the greatest thing, of course, is that God is in this new beginning with us. Where God is,
there is hope and joy and power. So, in the Name of Christ, let us be encouraged, and let us support and encourage
‘ these new officers in every way that we can.

Beulah, Marty, Mary Lee, Edith, Martha, Hilda, and Alice -- in the Name of God the Father, Son, and Holy
Spirit, I install you in the office to which you were elected and charge you to carry out your duties. All
other members of United Methodist Women, in the Name of God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, I
charge you to be supportive of these officers in every way that you can, to pray for them and for our UMW
unit, and to do whatever you can to help secure the leadership and structure that is needed to enable us to
effectively fulfill our purpose. Let us now repeat that purpose together.

Purpose of United Methodist Women

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose PURPOSE
is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative,
supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries of
the church.

Thanks be to God. May the God of all peace and power so fill you with His Holy Spirit that you may walk
with Him in joy and thanksgiving and serve Him with faithfulness. Amen.

Please be seated.
Thanks to all Circles for Decorations and Refreshments, and to all members of UMW for love and support

during past 2 years. Every officer and Circle leader has given me strong support and encouragement, and I
' am more grateful than words can express. Thank you from my heart.
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Omar Fink -- for lending a hand in the church office in many ways and with Insights, for teaching
Sunday School classes and giving presentations to circles and other groups and for occasionally filling the
pulpit, for leading the first work team to Africa University and for subsequently being an effective and
enthusiastic advocate for Africa University

Doris Forman -- for extraordinary dedication to and effectiveness in the job of Children’s
Coordinator, for giving generously of her time as well as her skills. I’ve heard it said, “There’s nothing
she won’t do!”

J.V. Hoyle -- Of course cannot be here today. We all miss him, and remember him with great
affection and with great appreciation for his many years of ringing our church bells. His pin and certificate
will be mailed to him, and there is a note to him which you are welcome to sign. It will be on the piano.

Jim Martindale -- for faithfully week by week making sure that the morning worship service tape is
duplicated and made ready for delivery to those who are not able to attend and who look forward to this
way of staying in touch and feeling a part of our worshipping community

Cathy Shepherd -- for outstanding service this year as co-leader of Wesley Women and Co-Chair of
the UMW Festival Day

Alice Walker -- we didn’t forget that you already have a pin, so instead of giving you another one,
we would like to present you a check for $30 to be used for a project of your choice. We just want to say
thank you for your faithful service over many years, which you are continuing now as leader of Sew Vols
and in many ways at the Methodist Retirement Community.

Installation of Officers

We come now to the installation of officers. It is distressing to all of us that we do not have a full slate to
install today. I know that several of you have given serious thought to whether you might be able to
accept some of the responsibilities of the unfilled offices. I am asking that all of you who feel this might be
possible for you to meet with me and with our senior pastor Mark Wethington on Sunday, January 21 at
2:00 p.m. to see what we might be able to work out. Also, Duke Memorial has new members, some of
whom may be interested in becoming UMW leaders. If you know of such a person, please give me her
name. I’ll be glad to call her and invite her to meet with us on January 21. The date was chosen to piggy
back on the Durham District Workshops, as some of you may be attending that. The officers we still need
are: President, President’s Helpers (3 or 4), Program Chairman (This really is no longer a big job. Our experience
the past two years has been that, with meeting only 4 times a year and one of those during Advent, the difficulty has
been finding time to fit in available topics and persons rather than looking for programs), Ways & Means. [ know
that some of you are hesitant to accept an office because you have some anxiety that if you agree to do so and if other
slots are not filled, it may fall to you by default to do more than you feel you are able to do, and you would find
yourself in a bind. Please know that Mark and I are aware of the need that this not happen. Please do not hold back
because of that fear. Please know that if you say, “I can do this much and no more”, that will be respected. Come on
January 21, let’s talk about it openly and honestly, and see what we might be able to work out that will meet the

needs both of UMW and of yourselves.

Will those to be installed please come forward as I call your name.
Secretary -- Beulah Latta
Treasurer -- Marty O’Sullivan
Membership -- Mary Lee Bailey
New Members -- Edith Johnson
Newsletter -- Laura Cleeves
Program Resources -- Martha Brown
Projects -- Hilda Coble
Sew Vols -- Alice Walker







